
To whom it may concern, 
 
I am a constituent from Portland, OR, and I oppose HB 3063, my reasons being as follows: 
 
•Vaccines are unavoidably unsafe per the Supreme Court. 
•Medical autonomy is the right of an individual to refuse or accept medical care, including medical 
procedures & treatments, after being given information regarding the risks and benefits of said 
procedure. Vaccines ought to be viewed in the same way as any other medical treatment and 
procedure, since they inherently carry risk towards the individual. 
•The gold standard for any pharmaceutical is to go through double-blind placebo trials. Vaccines do not 
go through double blind placebo controlled studies. 
•There are virtually no safety studies on that use a true nontoxic placebo. 
•Followup after administration is often 5-30 days, not nearly long enough to see all the effects of the 
adjuvants & preservatives. 
•Vaccines are not studied for their ability to cause cancer, mutate DNA, or cause infertility, despite the 
fact that some of the ingredients in vaccines are well known to do these things. 
•Certain ingredients, like aluminum and mercury, are known neurotoxins and are injected into children 
at levels well above what is known to cause harm. 
•There have not been epidemiological studies. 
•The immune system has both a Th1 (cellular immunity) arm and a Th2 (humoral immunity) arm. True 
immunity is cellular immunity. Vaccines only stimulate the Th2/humoral arm of the immune system, 
doing nothing to promote cellular immunity, which is why they are not always effective at preventing 
disease. 
•Some parents would be able to pull their children from school; those that would be forced to vaccinate 
would be single parents and homes with lower incomes, which I see as an injustice. 
•40,000 children could be excluded from school. 
 It is for these reasons that I strongly urge my representatives to oppose this bill. 
 
Sincerely, 
Erin Heckman 
 


